
11. CORRESPONDENCE

11.1 ADVERTISING BUS SHELTER – CLIFTON BAY

At its previous meeting the Board had decided to withdraw its approval for
an advertising bus shelter at Clifton Bay, as it understood that the Sumner
Residents’ Association did not support this shelter.

The Board considered a letter which had been received from Mrs Shirley
Fairhall, Chairperson of the Sumner Residents’ Association, advising that
the Association had no objection to the replacement of the bus shelter in
Clifton Bay with one of the new “advertising type” bus shelters.

The Board resolved to approve the erection of an advertising bus shelter in
Clifton Bay and to advise George Hadley, Transport Planner: Passenger
Transport, of this decision.

11.2 FUNDING FOR HERITAGE BUILDING

The Board considered a letter from Mrs E M Westlake, Secretary/Treasurer
of the Brockworth Homestead Project of Heritage Youth Inc, seeking a grant
of $3,000 from the Board’s Discretionary Fund towards the cost of
relocating the Brockworth Homestead from Riccarton to the environs of
Ferrymead Historic Park, to serve as the headquarters building for the
Heritage Youth Project.

The Board resolved to make a grant of $3,000 towards the Heritage Youth
Inc project to relocate Brockworth House from Riccarton to Ferrymead, to
be funded from the Board’s 1999/2000 discretionary fund and that, if this
project does not go ahead, the $3,000 grant be repayable to the Community
Board.


